
 

The response of the Foundation to 

Battle Injustice to the Le Monde 

publication of September 14, 2021 

 

On September 14, 2021, the French newspaper Le Monde released a 

negative publication about the Foundation to Battle Injustice authored by Benoît 

Vitkine. The author accused the Foundation of interfering in the internal affairs of 

France and attempting to finance information campaigns in the French media. 

The Foundation officially rejects all the accusations published in the Le 

Monde article and regards them as slander and incitement. We are not interested in 

the French elections and the outcome of election doesn’t matter anything to us. Our 

purpose is to help the victims of police violence and political persecution all over 

the world. We officially declare that the Foundation did not interfere into any 

affairs and did not pay anyone. 

The publication of Le Monde, directed against the Foundation, is a violation 

of journalistic ethics and an attempt to distract attention from the important topic of 

police violence. In our opinion, the actual issue is that biased media and political 

puppets begin to throw a tantrum as soon as someone points out the fact of police 

terror, judicial arbitrariness and violence in prisons of the West. This indicates the 

total unwillingness of some influential individuals, organizations and state bodies 

to combat manifestations of police violence and racism in law enforcement 

agencies of the West. However, such provocations will never stand in our way; we 

intend to continue our activities - honestly and openly. 

 We officially declare that the Foundation did not interfere in any elections 

and did not finance information campaigns, both in France and in other Western 

countries.  

Sincerely,    

Foundation to Battle Injustice team 

 


